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Residents and businesses:  
 
Kenilworth Road 
Leamington Spa 
 
 
 
 
 
Update: Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a)  
 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Thank you for your patience during the construction work for the new cycle route along the 
A452 Kenilworth Road.   Phase 1 was largely complete in time for the Coronation weekend at 
the start of May and the signal controlled pedestrian crossing near Woodcote Road has now 
been reinstated.  Cycle route signs and markings are being installed over the next few weeks.  
Work is also due to take place shortly to relocate the bus stop near Northumberland Road to 
accommodate the new crossing refuge island. 
 
We would respectfully ask that residents and their visitors do not park on the pavements and 
do not obstruct the use of the footway or cycle track. 
 
Phase 2 works are scheduled to restart in the Autumn and continue southwards from Phase 1.  
Separate advance notice of the planned start date will be provided to affected residents and 
businesses, and will be signed on street. Phase 2 includes works at the Lillington Avenue 
junction as well as changes to provide safer crossing facilities across Clarendon Avenue near 
Beauchamp Road.   
 
During June we plan to advertise Notices/ Traffic Regulation Orders for the following additional 
measures proposed to be introduced as part of Phase 2: 

• Double yellow lines on Kenilworth Road 

• Mandatory cycle lane and removal of a pay and display parking bay on Clarendon 
Avenue 

• Short sections of shared use footway/ cycle track on Kenilworth Road, Woodcote Road, 
Northumberland Road and Cloister Crofts 

• Road hump/ priority crossing point on Cloister Crofts 
Full details of these measures will be advertised on 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/news/20210/warwick-district  
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Further details about this scheme are available at 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cycling/cycle-route-schemes-consultation/6.   
 
For information about other sections of the Kenilworth to Leamington (K2L) cycle route please 
visit https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/major-transport-construction-projects/a452-kenilworth-
leamington-spa-cycle-route-k2l.  Additional funding has recently been awarded from Active 
Travel England to support the design and development of K2L. 
  
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Principal Transport Planner 

Transport Planning 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety Group 

 

cc.  

Councillor Jan Matecki 

Councillor Wallace Redford 

Councillor Bill Gifford 

Councillor Sarah Millar 
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